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On Wednesday, May 10th, more than 240 guests joined 
Brooklyn Community Housing and Services (BCHS) at 501 
Union to recognize and honor the partners and programs that help 
the agency end homelessness in Brooklyn. Attendees were treated 
to a celebration of talent on our doorstep through food, music, 
and art, featuring artisanal Brooklyn delicacies, performances by 
Brooklyn entertainers, and artwork created by BCHS residents, 
many of whom are formerly homeless.

During the opening reception, guests browsed an exciting and 
diverse selection of silent auction items, perused beautiful artwork 
by BCHS residents, and dined on an array of delicious canapés 
and cocktails, courtesy of Brooklyn Wine Exchange, Dish Food & 
Events, Paneantico Bakery, and Red Hook Lobster Pound. BBC 
World News Anchor Laura Trevelyan (pictured above) guided the 
night along as this year's Gala M.C.

Executive Director Jeff Nemetsky welcomed guests and spoke 
briefly before showing a video about the agency, called "Finding 
the Way Home." After the video, Mr. Nemetsky and Board Vice-
Chairperson Jens Peter Hansen presented the Community Partner 
Award to architect and volunteer Beth Cooper Lawrence, the 
Corporate Service Award to the Stroock law firm, and Resident 
Achievement Recognition plaques to Jenny Chan and Hilde 
Freedom. Slavic Soul Party  rounded out the evening with a festive 
set of eclectic music, which had attendees dancing while enjoying 
ice cream from Brooklyn's own Ample Hills Creamery.

We are tremendously grateful to 2017 Gala Co-Chairs Alexandra 
Bowie and Leslie Feder, and all of the Host Committee Members, 
Board Members, staff and volunteers who helped put together a 
wonderfully successful event that raised more than $200,000 to 
support BCHS’ life-saving programs and services. Thank you all.

More Talented Brooklyn inside.

BBC World News 
Anchor Laura Trevelyan 
graciously served as this 
year's Gala M.C.

Photo by FreedLense Photography       Artw
ork by G

ary D
unn

TALENTED BROOKLYN
2 0 1 7  G a l a



Message from Executive Director Jeff  Nemetsky

Dear friends,

Billy was 6 years old when his father abandoned the family; his mother was an alcoholic and couldn’t raise him 
by herself, so she sent Billy from Brooklyn to North Carolina to live with his grandmother and great aunt.  They 

loved and nurtured Billy, but after turning 18 he began experiencing bouts of loneliness and depression and started drinking heavily.  
Scared by his inability to control his drinking, Billy thought the structure of the military might help and he enlisted in the Army even 
though the Vietnam War was still raging – unfortunately, his drinking problem only got worse and he was eventually discharged.

Warm and irreverent when sober, Billy had become surly and distant because of his drinking, and for more than two decades he barely 
scraped by as a security guard.  But his ability to function became increasingly impaired and when he failed to show up to work for a 
week he was fired and couldn’t find another job.  He became homeless.

After a few years of cycling back and forth between the street and shelters, a shelter worker referred Billy to BCHS’ Oak Hall SRO.  
At Oak Hall, a substance abuse counselor immediately got Billy into a nightly A.A. group, while a case manager worked to get his 
depression diagnosed and treated.  Once Billy achieved sobriety and his mental health stabilized, staff worked to help him get his 
security guard license reactivated, and he soon found steady employment.  Best of all, Oak Hall had a tight knit group of former 
military veterans who spent mornings having coffee together and talking politics, and evenings playing cards and dominoes, and Billy 
loved spending time with them, laughing and joking and sharing his thoughts.  He was home.

At BCHS we believe everyone who comes to us can move from crisis to community, just like Billy.  We had a spectacular evening 
celebrating our wonderful residents and the work of our dedicated staff and Board at this year’s Talented Brooklyn gala, as you can see 
in this issue of Community Notes.  Our gala raised more than it ever has before in support of the agency’s lifesaving work, and I am so 
greatly appreciative for all our very generous supporters who helped make the evening such a terrific success.

In this issue of Community Notes you will also read about recent media coverage involving BCHS’ innovative program for people with 
significant histories of incarceration, called FUSE, which was profiled in the respected public affairs journal City Limits, as well as our 
partnership this past year with the NY Islanders and Ridgewood Savings Bank.

Thank you so much for your support, and thank you for being part of the effort to end 
homelessness in Brooklyn.  I hope you have had a wonderful summer!
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BCHS was pleased to be awarded a grant for the 2nd consecutive 
year by the Corporation for Supportive Housing (CSH) and the 
Robin Hood Foundation for the "Moving On" initiative. The 
program is designed to enable tenants who have achieved stability 
in supportive housing to transition to other affordable housing in 
the community.

The idea behind “Moving On” is straightforward. After years with 
BCHS some residents do so well that they no longer need the 
intensive services that supportive housing provides. However, 
most cannot afford rents in New York City, need assistance finding 
apartments, and may need help becoming comfortable with the 
idea of living in an apartment building that doesn't have on-site 
social services. The “Moving On” grant allows BCHS to hire a 

case manager to help with this transition, and the initiative offers 
participants a Section 8 voucher to assist with the rent.

During the grant’s first year, BCHS helped 21 of its long-term 
residents move into completely independent housing in the 
community. "These were residents who were ready to live on their 
own, but just needed a little extra encouragement to get there," 
explains Supervisor Kisha Kettrles. "It’s been such a joy to see 
these residents continue to grow, to see how excited they are when 
they get the keys to their own place."

BCHS Helps Residents “Move On” to Independence
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BCHS’ FUSE Program in the News

William Sostre endured a violent childhood, spending 
more than four decades struggling with addiction and cycling 
between prison and the streets. But since being admitted 
to BCHS’ Oak Hall in 2009 through the agency’s special 
initiative for people with significant histories of incarceration, 
called FUSE, Mr. Sostre changed his life. “I learned how to 
open up” he says. “I learned how to trust.”

Recently, the acclaimed public affairs journal City Limits 
prominently featured BCHS’ program as a potential solution 
to problems in the criminal justice system in two separate 
articles, while profiling Mr. Sostre’s experience. More than 
90% of BCHS’ FUSE participants maintain their housing 
with the agency or move on to even greater independence each 
year, and special support groups help with the adjustment to 
community living.

In addition, because permanent housing at Oak Hall is so 
much cheaper than jail, shelter, or the hospital – and because 
the program is so successful at helping participants avoid 
a return to the criminal justice system and maximize their 
health and well-being – an estimated $4 million in taxpayer 
money has been saved since its inception a decade ago.  In fact, 
representatives from local governments across the country 

The BCHS Activities Team presents a robust 
schedule of events for our residents. Through 
a broad range of activities, socialization skills 
are developed and residents make friends with 
their peers and neighbors. This year, staff put 
together amazing celebrations for all the major 
holidays and helped oversee special activities for 
the residents, like Therapeutic Horticulture, Arts 
programming, and a weekly Crochet group.

We were also very fortunate to receive many 
in-kind donations for our residents, including 
clothes, shoes, and books. For example, on 
March 1st, volunteers from the event website 
SeatGeek visited BCHS to distribute donated 
clothing for children and mothers from Arbor 
Inn. This included 1,000 pairs of socks from 
the footware company Bombas, provided as 
part of their "Bombas 60K" initiative, which 
gave 60 thousand socks to 60 homeless shelters 
throughout NYC in a single night.

Thank you to all of the volunteers and donors 
who participated and contributed to our activities 
and events throughout the year.

R e s i d e n t  A c t i v i t i e s  a n d  E ve n t s  a t  B C H S

Above left: "Showtime" at the Black History Month Celebration at Navy Green
Above right: Arbor Inn resident Zadaya W. enjoys a cupcake during the "Bombas 
60K" sock donation event

Reports Indicate City’s Progress is Slow on 
Mental Health Planning for Inmates

By Roshan Abraham | January 12, 2017

Adam ShrierWilliam Sostre takes medication for depression, as well as paranoia and claustrophobia, symptoms that he says began in solitary confinement.
He currently lives in supportive housing and attests to its benefits.

Some inmates enter New York City’s correctional facilities with 
prior mental illness made more severe by incarceration. Others 
have more subtle mental­health issues exacerbated by release, 
jarred by the change in environment and lack of institutional 
support.

This was the experience of Jonathan Stenger, a former inmate and 
Director of Communications at the Osborne Association.

“Prison is a sensory deprivation experience. Some senses are over­
stimulated, but for the most part it is extremely controlled,” 
Stenger says.

“I was incarcerated for 15 months, and I come from a very 
supportive family, and yet the experience of coming home, the 
experience of being back in the city for months after that relatively 
short time, was difficult,” he says.

Those who seek mental-health connections often have trouble 
navigating the system and making appointments on their own.

A class-action lawsuit, Brad H. et. al v. City of New York, et. al , 
lead to a settlement intended to remedy this. The settlement

A class­action lawsuit, Brad H. et. al v. City of New York, et. al , lead 
to a settlement intended to remedy this. The settlement required the 
city to provide specific mental health discharge planning for 
prisoners covered in the Brad H. class—those jailed in New York 
City correctional facilities with persistent mental­health issues. The 
settlement required discharge planning to include filing Medicaid 
applications upon release or unsuspending it for those who had it 
when they entered jail. The court also mandated that discharge 
planners provide seven days of psychotropic medication for those 
who need it upon release, as well as a prescription for 21 days of 
medication, referrals to appropriate mental-health services, and that 
they check in with recently released prisoners within three days.

But the city has never met the requirements of the settlement in 
the 13 years since it was made, according to the plaintiff’s 
representatives as well as the independent monitors the court 
appointed in the landmark 2003 settlement, which has generated 
constant litigation.

Court-appointed monitors were optimistic that the early 2016 
transfer of the city’s correctional health services from the

1/4

and from as far away as Australia have traveled to Brooklyn to 
study the initiative with an eye towards replicating the model in 
their own cities.

“I try to mentor the younger guys in the building, and I reconnected 
with my daughter, which was so important to me” Mr. Sostre says.  
“Thanks to BCHS, I’m at peace.”

Visit www.bchands.org for links to the above article and more.
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Top: Featured artwork by current and former BCHS residents, 
including Gary Dunn's painting of John Coltrane, which was 
featured on this year's Talented Brooklyn invitation

Middle: Elise Keppler of Human Rights Watch (second from left),
with Lauren Brown (far left), Elizabeth DiMichele, and Marissa
Holob (far right) from the law firm of Stroock, recipient of the
2017 Corporate Service Award

Directly above: Executive Director Jeff Nemetsky welcomes 
attendees to the gala

Left: Hilde Freedom (left) and Jenny Chan, recipients of BCHS' 
2017 Resident Achievement Recognition

TALENTED BROOKLYN

Ia Andrews and Eliot Merrill
Kerith Aronow and Saul Shapiro
Ben and Susan Baxt
Ambriel and Hawes Bostic
Alexandra Bowie and Daniel Richman
Emily Bravo and Billy Clareman
Pam Brier and Peter Aschkenasy
Bob Buckholz and Lizanne Fontaine
Tom and Carolyn Castelnuovo
Clifford and Leslie Cohen
Leslie Feder and Garrick Leonard
The Greenspan Family
Hank and Karoly Gutman
Sharon Herbstman and Jon Levitsky
Riva Horwitz and Josh Easterly
Laurie C. Kamhi
Lexy Mayers and David Lesser
Justin Meshberg and Romy Soleimani
Sean O'Neal and Ambereen Sleemi
Nellie Perera
Nadja Pinnavaia and Daniel Watts
Laura Schnell and Mitch Pacelle
Christine Spadaro and Rick Lodewick
Elizabeth Ann Stribling-Kivlan
David Von Spreckelsen and Anna Quintana
Sandy Wertheimer and Jeremy Primer

N.Y. State Assemblyman Joseph R. Lentol
N.Y. State Senator Velmanette Montgomery
U.S. Representative Jerrold L. Nadler
U.S. Senate Democratic Leader Charles E. Schumer
N.Y. State Senator Daniel Squadron

2017 HOST COMMITTEE

Photos by FreedLense Photography



CONTRIBUTIONS  July  1 ,  2016 -  June 30,  2017

$50,000 -  $99,999
CSH/The Robin Hood Foundation
$25,000 -  $49,999
Lily Auchincloss Foundation
Blanche T. Enders Charitable Trust
Mary J. Hutchins Foundation, Inc.
The van Ameringen Foundation, Inc.
The Wachs Family Fund
$10,000 -  $24,999
Anonymous (3)
Ben and Susan Baxt
Jens Peter Hansen and Elena Feliciano
The Rona Jaffe Foundation
Ridgewood Savings Bank and the
New York Islanders

The Seth Sprague Educational and 
Charitable Foundation

$5,000 -  $9,999
Anonymous (2)
The Arthur Ashe Institute for
Urban Health

Baxt Ingui Architects, PC
Ambriel and Hawes Bostic
Tom and Carolyn Castelnuovo
Clifford and Leslie Cohen
The Dammann Fund, Inc.
Leslie Feder and Garrick Leonard
Goldman Sachs Gives
Doug Jaffe and Kristin Heavey
Lexy Mayers and David Lesser
Monadnock Construction, Inc.
Sean O’Neal and Ambereen Sleemi
The Rachel Ratner and Richard 
Greenspan Philanthropic Fund of the 
Jewish Federation of Cleveland

The Milton B. Rubin Philanthropic Fund 
of the Jewish Communal Fund

Laura Schnell and Mitch Pacelle
Christine Spadaro and Rick Lodewick
Stroock
United Industries & Construction Corp.
Urban Precast, LLC
$2,500 -  $4,999
Kim Bingham
The Bowie/Richman Donor Fund
Daniel de la Nuez
The DeBevoise Calello Family Fund
Glo Electric
GMJ Contracting Corp.
Richard Greenspan and Rachel Ratner
Henry and Karoly Gutman
Meg McConnell
Emil and Toby Meshberg Family 
Foundation, Inc.

Marji Molavi and John Rizio-Hamilton
Laura Naylor and Trey Beck
Nellie Perera
Nadja Pinnavaia and Daniel Watts
SMR Craftworks, Inc.

$1,000 -  $2,499
A.S.K. Construction, Inc.
Anonymous (4)
Arctic Air Conditioning Systems, Inc.
Kerith Aronow and Saul Shapiro
Aspro Plumbing
ASRJ Contracting Corp.
B and V Contracting
Alec Baxt
The BE Fund
Belkin Burden Wenig & Goldman
Emily Bravo and Billy Clareman
Pam Brier and Peter Aschkenasy
Bob Buckholz and Lizanne Fontaine
The Coleman Family Charitable 
Foundation

Community Care of Brooklyn
D'Agostino, Levine, Landesman & 
Lederman, LLP

Randall and Peter de Sève
D’Huy Engineering, Inc.
Dunn Development Corp.
Carolyn Ellis and H. Lake Wise
Harry Feder and Hallie Levin
Forest City Ratner Companies
Mary Cox Golden, Ph.D.
Margie Hanssens and Kevin McGrath
The John A. Hartford Foundation 
Discretionary Grants Program

Sharon Herbstman and Jonathan Levitsky
Riva Horwitz and Josh Easterly
IA Construction Management
J.E.S. Plumbing & Heating Corp.
Jonathan Jones
Steve Kempf and Mary Dixie Carter
Michael and Emily Kirven
Kleen Construction, LLC
Lamb Financial Group
LCK Wealth Management,
Hightower Advisors

Nick Lembo
Wendy Schaetzel Lesko
Elizabeth and Michael Mayers
Stephen McGrath and Janine Shelffo
Justin Meshberg and Romy Soleimani
Timothy Milford and Liza Velazquez
N. Cheng & Co., P.C.
New York Concrete Corp.
William R. Nye
The Joan H. Perera Charitable Lead 
Annuity Trust

Pilaster, Inc.
Michael Ranis
The Charles and Ilana Horowitz Ratner 
Philanthropic Fund of the Jewish 
Federation of Cleveland

Ro-Sal Plumbing & Heating
Scott Landscape Design, Inc.
Devin and Jean Sharkey
Soil Solutions, Inc.
Robert Stephens
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CHAMPION
Baxt Ingui Architects, PC
Tom and Carolyn Castelnuovo
Leslie Feder and Garrick Leonard
Monadnock Construction, Inc.
Sean O’Neal and Ambereen Sleemi
Stroock
United Industries & Construction Corp.
Urban Precast, LLC

BENEFACTOR
Ambriel and Hawes Bostic
Glo Electric
GMJ Contracting Corp.
The Greenspan Family
Hank and Karoly Gutman
Jens Peter Hansen and Elena Feliciano
Lexy Mayers and David Lesser
Laura Naylor and Trey Beck
Laura Schnell and Mitch Pacelle
Christine Spadaro and Rick Lodewick

PATRON
A.S.K. Construction, Inc.
Ia Andrews and Eliot Merrill
Kerith Aronow and Saul Shapiro
Ben and Susan Baxt
Alexandra Bowie and Daniel Richman
Emily Bravo and Billy Clareman
Pam Brier and Peter Aschkenasy
Bob Buckholz and Lizanne Fontaine
Clifford and Leslie Cohen
D'Huy Engineering, Inc.
Forest City Ratner Companies
Sharon Herbstman and Jon Levitsky
Riva Horwitz and Josh Easterly
IA Construction Management
Lamb Financial Group
LCK Wealth Management
Justin Meshberg and Romy Soleimani
N. Cheng & Co., P.C.
Nellie Perera
Nadja Pinnavaia and Daniel Watts
Scott Landscape Design, Inc.
SMR Craftworks, Inc.
Stribling & Associates
David Von Spreckelsen and Anna Quintana
Sandy Wertheimer and Jeremy Primer
Woodworks Construction Co., Inc.

FRIEND
Harry Feder and Hallie Levin
Margie Hanssens and Kevin McGrath
Kleen Construction, LLC
Susan and Neil Whoriskey

2017 GALA SPONSORS



$1,000 -  $2,499 (continued)
Stribling & Associates/
Elizabeth Stribling-Kivlan

TEI Group
David Von Spreckelsen and
Anna Quintana

Stark and Michael Ward
Susan and Neil Whoriskey
Woodworks Construction Co., Inc.
$500 -  $999
Aflac/S. Bein, Inc.
Aircraft Air Conditioning
Anonymous (5)
Certified Asbestos Removal Corp.
Patrice and Lloyd Clareman
Steve Coe
Cushman & Wakefield/
Stephen Palmese

Richard and Angela Dalton
DeLaCour Family Foundation
Delco Electrical Corp.
Donhauser Land Services, Inc.
Marcia Ely and Andy McKey
Joan Erskine
Ruth and Arthur Feder
Flint and Steel
The Forsyth-Tse Family Charitable 
Gift Fund

Thomas P. Gallagher, Inc.
Leslie J. Garfield & Co./
Rick Pretsfelder

Guggenheim Partners
Robert and Kathleen Helenius
The David Hermer Charitable Fund
Island Aire
Judith Kassel and Steven C. Brown
Jennifer Kellogg and Tad Sennott
Florann Kessell
The Lang St. Marie Family  
Charitable Fund

Beth Cooper Lawrence and
Jerry Nashban

Judith and E. Deane Leonard
Vanessa and John McGuire
Duane McLaughlin and Salomé Galib
Heather McMaster and Sandy Ferguson
Medco Plumbing, Inc.
Sam Morgan and Shoki Goodarzi-
Morgan

Ryan Moser
Daniel Nagel and Nina Castelnuovo
Jeff Nemetsky and Jessica Ziegler
Neuhaus Design Architecture, PC
NJ Paz Painting Services, Inc.
The Odyssey Fund of the Jewish 
Communal Fund

Oliver Agency
P.C. Richard & Son, Builder’s Division
The Ken and Simona Peterson Fund

$500 -  $999 (continued)
Ronit and Matt Prince
R&S United Services
P.K. Ramani and Sasha Chavchavadze
Kate and Rem Reynolds
RGF Electric Corp.
Samuel Seymour and Karen Patton 
Seymour

Vivien and Michael Shelanski
Catherine Sloane and Ben Davis
Susan Sommer and Stephen Warnke
Stanton Public Relations and Marketing
Melinda B. Thaler and Joel Miller
Jennifer Trepinski/CSH
Ann Williams and the Reverend
Paul Steinke

Alexander Yoel
$250 -  $499
Anonymous (2)
Elizabeth Bailey
Bill and Mary Baker
Jim and Alyson Beha
Max Benjamin and Valerie Michaud
Melissa Benson and Kieran Beer
Jason and Ashley Bernhard
Jennie and Jake Blair
Barbara Blechman
Boro Land Surveying
Toby Bryce
Laurel Burr and Mark Hudobenko
Barry Cohen
Erica and Marty Ehrlich
Herbert Eisenberg and the
Honorable Lois Bloom

Explorer Security Services
Andrew and Natasha Fishman
Nicole Francis
Manny and Pat Fuchs
Cory Gaddis
Jane Garnett and David Booth
Marilyn Gelber
Cynthia Godsoe and Eric Pitt
Alan Goldberg and Karen Backus
John and Marianne Golieb
Meera Gopalan and Eli Liedman
David Greene and Roberta Robbins
Robin and Alice Griffiths
Christopher Haynes
Cara Hirsch
Jon Hochman and Elizabeth Dabney 
Hochman

Elise Keppler and Ali Muney
Alphonse Lembo
Elena Lesser-Bruun and Nils Bruun
Marion and Bryan Makower
Sally and Richard Mann
Chris Manno
Aaron Marcu and Mary Lu Bilek

$250 -  $499 (continued)
The Honorable Marty Markowitz and 
Jamie Markowitz

Leslie Marshall and Mauro Premutico
Martin Plumbing and Heating
Stanley and Laurie Maurer
Lisa Melmed and Steve Cohen
Newt and Polly Merrill
Judith Scofield Miller
Chris Morrison and Ron Marino
Srenica Munthree and David Hazan
Becca O'Dunne and Colin Beirne
Krista Olson and Tom Middleton
Carlo and Lucy Perry
Henrietta and Brett Pertuz
Jamie Alexander Principe
Carla Raij and Stuart Dryburgh
James and Patricia Rohan
Lisa Schweitzer
Superior Air Systems Mechanical Corp.
Tempo Carpentry
Anthony and Camille Trani
Anthony and Laura Trani
Anna Verdi and John MacIntosh
Isabel and Tom Wacker
Guy Walker and Jeffrey Peabody
Laura and Robert Wishnew
Peter and Cathy Woll
Dean Kathryn and Peter Yatrakis
YWCA of Brooklyn
Carol Ziegler
$100 -  $249
Mark and June Alpert
Daniel Alterman and Li Wah Lai
Anonymous (6)
Lauren Arana
Ann Ash
Sung Bai
Ted and Gloria Bajo
Bank of America Matching Gift Fund
Helene Benedetti and Andrew Simons
Michael Berg
Joshua Blackman and Elizabeth 
Helbraun

Alexandra Bowie and Daniel Richman
Brooklyn Creative League, Inc.
Brownstone Real Estate
Timothy and Whitney Carr
Karen Casey
Marty Cohen and Rabbi Randy 
Sheinberg

Elizabeth Coleman and Robert Stroup
Philip Cramer
Perla Delson and Maitland Jones
Steve and Martha Ellman
Henry Elsesser
Daniel Engelstein and Karen Levinson
Suellen Epstein

$100 -  $249 (continued)
Bill and Barbara Everdell
Maria Favuzzi
Debbie Feiner and Mike Coughlan
Linda Feldman
Joseph Finnerty, III
Cybele Fishman and Jay Rao
Liz Giamatti
Melissa James Gibson and Matt Frey
Ludmilla Goldberg
David and Lorna Goodrich
Google Inc.
Chip Gray
Deborah Hallen and Paul Zelinsky
Elizabeth Hogan and Ethan Budiansky
Phillip Hogue and Jeannette E. King
Richard and Anita Inz
Maria Jones and David Cooper
Lily Kane
Geoff Kessell
Susan Kessell
Mark and Connie Kolber
Sandy Krieger and Andrew Dash
Justin Kurtz
Peggy Leggat
Peter Lesser and Veronika Denes
Louis Lipner
Malcolm MacKay and Julia Brown
Leslie and Jim Margolis
Cameron Martin
Ellen Martin and Jason Hartig
Matthew Mayers and Bryce Jacobs
The Mayers Family
Lindsay and Emmett McCann
Elizabeth Mitchell
James and Amanda Moffat
Robin and Peter Murin
Mary Theresa Nelson
Joann Obergfell
Michelle Onello and Renard Strautman
David Orr/Dixon Advisory USA
Angel and Laura Ortiz
Paul Palazzo and Allen Moyer
Marion and Joshua Panas
Katherine and Michael Patterson
Joan Perera
Ann and Ray Peterson
Andrea Pfieffer and Julian Birnbaum
Physio Logic
Joan Poggioli
Prudential Financial, Inc.
Jennifer and Eddie Riguardi
Dean and Ronnie Ringel
Ann Schaetzel and Richard Barber
The Schlesinger Family Fund
Leslie and Andy Schultz
Kathy and Andrew Shapiro

CONTRIBUTIONS  July  1 ,  2016 -  June 30,  2017
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Each year, BCHS provides safe and clean supportive housing for more than 1,000 formerly homeless women, children and men.
We help them learn how to live productively and independently, with dignity and with hope.



T R I B U T E S   July  1 ,  2016 -  June 30,  2017

$100 -  $249 (continued)
Norah Shaykin
Ted and Mary Jo Shen
Susan E. Shepard
Joe and Karen Sparacio
Marcia Stevenson
Carmen Suardy and James Wasserman
Emily Sweet and David Drits
Michael Taeckens and Linwood Hart
Holger Thoss
Henry Turner, Rebecca Walkowitz, 
and Lucy Turner-Walkowitz

Joan Wallstein
Donna and Andrew Wasserman
Jacqueline Wein
Laurel and Joseph Whitaker
Donna and Ed Wingate
Frank and Lisa Wohl
Ben Yarmolinsky
Matthew Yarmolinsky and
Margaret Leipsitz

Up to $99
Dr. Rachel Abel and Mr. Avi Abel
Anonymous (3)
Brooklyn Bridge Realty
Cassady Casey
Bart Clareman and Amanda Bassen
Karen Compton
Julie Core
Shonda Crandoll
James O. Daley
Lalena Fernandez-Butler
Marit Fischer
Camilla and Peter Flemming
Anita Fortune
Dr. Susanna Furfaro and
Mr. Diego Giurleo

Richard and Nelly Isaacson
Sam Jacoby
Ilene and Naomi Jaroslaw
Amy Klein and Jeremy Lechtzin
Ginger Komar
Mary Lesser
Simon Lesser
Laura Mitchener
Robert and Bonnie Nelson
Margaret Shim Perra
Stephanie Sassoon
Rebecca Shaykin
Roschel Holland Stearns
Karen Taylor
Connie and Arthur Tempel
Drs. Gladys Valdez and
Neftali Martinez

David and Suzanne Ward
Sue Wolfe
David Woloch
Tasneem Yoosufali

Gifts  In-Kind
Acorn Toy Shop
Lindsey Adelman
Jonathan Adler
Anonymous (2)
Bareburger
Carrie and Michael Bloss
Bombas
Ambriel Floyd Bostic
BRIC
Brooklyn Wine Exchange
Tom and Carolyn Castelnuovo
Clare V
Naomi Clark
Crossfit South Brooklyn
Randall and Peter de Sève
Andrew Derr
Josh Easdon
Euphebe
Fairway Supermarket
FDNY EMS Bureau of Training
Amy Febinger/Bourgeon Brooklyn
Foothold Technology
Forthave Spirits
The Greenspan Family
Maya Hayuk
Hughes Contracting Industries, Ltd.
The John Derian Company
Beth Cooper Lawrence and the Crochet 
Group at Monadnock Construction

Layla
Loxamine Baked Goods
Lululemon Brooklyn
Manhattan By Sail
Chris Manno
Mark Morris Dance Group
Cameron Martin
Kenzo Minami
Elizabeth Mitchell
The New York Distilling Company
Physio Logic
Jill Platner
R & Company
Raeder's Wines & Liquors
The River Café
Russ & Daughters
Scott J AVEDA Salon: Brooklyn 
Heights

STATE Bags
Studio Four NYC
Shino Takeda
The Topps Company
Trooper Foods
Upright Citizens Brigade Theatre
Working Well LLC
YETI Coolers
Zero + Maria Cornejo
Jeff Zimmerman
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CONTRIBUTIONS  July  1 ,  2016 -  June 30,  2017

Ia Andrews and Eliot Merrill
Newt and Polly Merrill

Ben Baxt
Laurel Burr and Mark Hudobenko 
The Coleman Family Charitable 
Foundation

Maria Favuzzi
Richard and Anita Inz
Marion and Bryan Makower
Paul Palazzo and Allen Moyer
Joan Poggioli
Milton Rubin
Linnet Tse and John Forsyth

Ben and Susan Baxt
Anonymous
Alec Baxt
Erica and Marty Ehrlich

Jeanne, John and Addison Bennett
Sandy Wertheimer and
Jeremy Primer

Alexandra Bowie
Leslie and Andy Schultz

Alexandra Bowie and
Daniel Richman

Jason and Ashley Bernhard

Emily Bravo
The Coleman Family Charitable 
Foundation

Leslie Feder
Craig Price
Sean O’Neal
David and Suzanne Ward
Nellie Perera
Joan Perera
Commander Quant
James O. Daley
Ann Schaetzel
Wendy Schaetzel Lesko
Christine Spadaro
Marit Fischer
Anthony Trani
Shonda Crandoll
Anthony and Laura Trani
Elizabeth Hogan and
Ethan Budiansky

The Women's March
Ambriel Floyd Bostic
Sunil Yapa
Michael Taeckens and Linwood Hart

To donate, or to learn how you can support BCHS' efforts to end homelessness in Brooklyn,
visit www.BCHandS.org or contact our Development Office at (718) 852-9322 ext. 2140.
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Paul Austin
Brooklyn Bridge Realty
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Marilyn Gelber
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Anonymous

Alan Hilton
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Walter J. Nelson, Jr.
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Joseph Vadapalas
James O. Daley

Sally Yarmolinsky
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Ben Yarmolinsky
Matthew Yarmolinsky and
Margaret Leipsitz
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In keeping with their slogan, “multiply the good,” Ridgewood 
Savings Bank teamed up with the New York Islanders for a second 
season of the “Save With Ridgewood” program, pledging to donate 
$10 for every save made by an Islanders goalie to two local charities 
chosen by the bank and team. This year, Ridgewood and the Islanders 
chose Brooklyn Community Housing and Services, along with the 
Prospect Park Alliance.

After more than 2,000 saves and a spirited run that fell just short of 
the playoffs, the Islanders and Ridgewood Savings Bank generated 
$13,780 to support BCHS' efforts to end homelessness in Brooklyn. 
Additionally, in what promises to be a long-term and productive 
collaboration with the agency, the bank is arranging for staff from one 
of their local branches to provide on-site financial literacy training for 
BCHS residents who are learning how to live on their own for the first 
time.

“We are extremely grateful for the generous support of Ridgewood 
Savings Bank and the Islanders. The funds from “Save with Ridgewood” 
are helping us provide vital housing and homelessness prevention 
services for hundreds of at-risk individuals and families in Brooklyn,” 
said Jeff Nemetsky, BCHS Executive Director.

Ridgewood Savings Bank and New York Islanders Team Up with BCHS

From left: Samantha Lui and Domenico Ciaccio of 
Ridgewood Savings Bank, and Jeff Nemetsky and Geoff 
Kessell of BCHS


